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SUBJECT/TITLE
An ACT relating to abandoned infants, making an appropriation thereof, and declaring an emergency

SPONSOR
Senator David Boswell

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Emergency medical services provider, police officer or firefighter

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

The measure provides a comprehensive system allowing "newborn infants" to be "abandoned" by their parents in the care of local emergency medical, police, or firefighter personnel, while remaining anonymous and free from detention or pursuit. (An exception to the guarantee of confidentiality is provided when "indicators of child physical abuse or child neglect are present.")

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of BR 941 on local governments is indeterminable, but would likely be minimal.  The measure requires any emergency medical provider, police officer, or firefighter to immediately arrange for an abandoned infant to be transported to the nearest hospital emergency room and to render any and all appropriate medical treatment.  Law enforcement personnel are required to assist the Cabinet for Families and Children through the Missing Child Information Center and other national resources in determining if the infant is a missing child.

Law enforcement personnel interviewed for this report did not believe the measure would have a significant fiscal impact upon their agencies.  The law enforcement officials indicated the responsibilities imposed by the Act are presently a part of  routine police procedure, therefore little new time or expense would be incurred.

No official tracking source could be identified to provide data in this area.  However, a review of major Kentucky newspapers by the Legislative Research Commission Health and Welfare staff indicate that from 1986 through the present, 41 cases of abandoned infants were reported. (One couple abandoned three infants.)  Of those infants, 20, or 46.5 percent were dead when discovered.  Approximately 35 percent of the mothers were teenagers at the time they abandoned their infants.  The identities and ages of 14 mothers remain unknown.  One mother's age was not reported and the remaining 11 mothers range in ages from 20 to 37.  Four fathers have been identified in these cases.  Reports indicate that 22 of the 26 identified mothers faced charges including wanton endangerment, misdemeanor abandonment, felony abandonment of a minor, concealing the birth of an infant, attempted murder, and murder.  Follow-up reports verify 4 convictions.  Only one of the fathers was charged with concealing a birth and tampering with evidence.

It is difficult to predict how the frequency of abandoning infants will be impacted by this measure.  Likewise, it is difficult to predict how many infant lives would be saved by the provisions of this measure.
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Murray Wood (LRC Staff)

Ted Collins (Franklin County Sheriff)
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